В

外国語(英語) (100点 60分)

注 意 事 項

- 1. 試験開始の合図があるまで問題冊子を開いてはならない。
- 2. この問題冊子は全部で 11 ページである。落丁、乱丁、印刷不鮮明の箇所などがあった場合には申し出ること。
- 3. 解答には**黒鉛筆**を用い、ボールペン、色鉛筆、万年筆などを使用してはならない。
- 4. 解答用紙は2枚(マーク式および記述式)である。
- 5. 両方の解答用紙の指定欄に座席番号(数字), 氏名を記入し, さらに解答用紙(マーク式)の指定欄に座席番号をマークすること。
- 6. 解答用紙(マーク式)の解答上の注意
 - ・問題の各問いには解答番号が表示されている。解答は対応する解答番号の解 答欄に、それぞれ1箇所マークすること。

例えば、**60** と表示されている問いに対して ⑤ と解答する場合は、次の(例)のように、解答番号 **60** の解答欄の ⑤ のマーク位置に**解答用紙**(マーク式) のマーク例に従ってマークすること。

(例)

60 1 2 3 4 6 7 8 9 0

- ・誤ってマークした場合は、消しゴムで完全に消してからマークしなおすこと。
- ・1つの解答欄に2つ以上マークした場合、その解答欄の解答は無効となる。
- ・解答用紙(マーク式)は、折り曲げたり、破ったり、汚したりしないこと。
- 7. 解答用紙(記述式)の解答上の注意
 - ・記述式問題は解答用紙(記述式)に解答するよう設問に指示がある。解答は所定の解答欄に記入すること。
- 8. この問題冊子の余白は自由に利用してよい。
- 9. 試験終了後,この問題冊子は持ち帰ること。

1	次の英文の空所	1 ~ 10] に入る最も適当な	ものを、①~④から
そ	れぞれ一つずつ選び	*, 解答欄にマーク	りしなさい。	
1.	The last train for	Sendai 1 v	when I arrived at the	station.
	① have been left	② will leave	③ leaves	4 had left
	_ -			
2.	Each main dish	2 with a des	ssert or a soft drink.	
	① is served		② serve	
	③ have served		4 will serving	
3.	Our baseball team			re of 10 to 3.
	1) because	② by	③ so	4 whoever
4.	If you are interest	ted in the cooking	g class, please 4	send us an e-mail
	or call us.			
	① either	② both	③ neither	4 not only
_				
5.	~	good to be tr		
	① such	(2) too	(3) many	(4) so as
C	W1 11 C	TT 11 '1 74 A	1 , 1,	C 1
6.		_	nderson went to a lot	_
	(1) stay	② stays	③ stayed	4 staying
7	I'm not 7	the new c	ann machina	
7.	I'm not 7 t	to using the new or accustomed	③ indicated	④ accused
	① Custofffized	2) accustoffied	(a) Indicated	(4) accused
8.	I cannot read Gerr	man, 8 wr	ite it	
8. I cannot read German, 8 write it. ① all the more for ② much less				
	3 much more		4 without so much	as

9.	The two-story house the roof of 9 is painted red is mine.			
	① which	② that	③ what	4 whose
10.	You should start ta ① in place of ③ by the name of	ıking some exerc	ise 10 your heal 2 for the sake of 4 compared with	th.

<u></u> き	次の各日本文の意味を表すように, () 内の語句を並べかえて空所を補うと, 11 ~ 20 に入る最も適当なものを①~⑤からそれぞれ一つずつび, 解答欄にマークしなさい。ただし, 文頭に来る語も小文字で始めてある。
1.	一番近い ATM はどこでしょうか。 I'd like to know 11 12 . (① nearest ② where ③ ATM machine ④ is ⑤ the)
2.	先生の言うことをよく聞いて下さい。
3.	私とケンジは会うと話をする仲だ。 I 15 16 Kenji. (① speaking ② with ③ on ④ am ⑤ terms)
4.	私たちの会社の成功は従業員たちの継続的な努力のおかげである。 Our company 17 18 our employees' continuous (① its ② to ③ owes ④ success ⑤ efforts)
5.	彼が正しいことは誰の目にも明らかだ。 It 19 to 20 is right. (① everyone ② is ③ he ④ that ⑤ evident)

Ш次	スの会話文を読み、空所 21 ~ 25 に入る最も適当なものを、①~
(5)	からそれぞれ一つずつ選び、解答欄にマークしなさい。また、記述式問題(A)
12-	ついては、記述式解答用紙に答えを記入しなさい。
Lucy:	Hi, Gina. Hina and I are going to the movies this weekend. 21
Gina:	Hi, Lucy. Sorry. I already promised Sophie I would watch a movie with
	her this weekend.
Lucy:	I see. 22 Maybe we could meet up there. I haven't seen Sophie for
	a while and it would be good to catch up.
Gina:	Actually, I'm going around to Sophie's house. We're watching something
	on TVFlicks. I promised her a long time ago. <u>(A) 私たちは先週会うこと</u>
	になっていましたが、私が風邪をひいてしまい、取り止めました。
Lucy:	Oh, I see. Are there any good movies on that service? 23 There
	are so many of those kinds of subscription services around these days.
Gina:	Yes, there are a lot. What's more, it only takes about 3 months for new
	movies to come to TVFlicks. I've been watching movies on it since last
	month. 24 We're going to watch the new Star Race movie.
	Sophie's favorite actor is in it.
Lucy:	Nice. I'll give Hina a call and see if she wants to come around to my place
	and watch a movie with me there instead.
Gina:	Nice idea! OK. Thanks anyway, Lucy. 25 I hope we can all get
	together soon.
Lucy:	Yes, that would be good. You too.
(① Which movie theater are you going to?
(② I've heard that it's good.
(3 Do you want to come?
(④ It's much cheaper than going to the movie theater.

(5) Have a good weekend.

記述式問題(A)

上の会話文中の二重下線部(A)の日本語を英語に直しなさい。

More and more people these days own a wearable device. From fitness trackers to smartwatches, these devices have evolved to become almost essential tools, increasing our ability to monitor our health or keep up to date with our online contacts and interests. Lesser-known tech companies are competing with more established brands, creating a competitive market of wearable devices. Each new generation of wearable devices has even more refined apps created to appeal to a wider number of consumers.

For people who are interested in keeping an eye on their health, fitness trackers can measure the wearer's heart rate, the number of steps taken each day, and can even monitor sleep patterns. This data helps people to check their health without having to visit a fitness coach, or even a doctor, to measure their progress towards a fitness goal.

While many smartwatches also have many of the functions of fitness trackers, smartwatches can also act as wearable mini smartphones. They can display the wearer's incoming mail and other notifications, be used to make and receive calls, and even make online payments. There are, of course, some people that are satisfied with their smartphone as it already offers everything they need. For those people, a smartwatch might not be a recommended purchase!

Modern wearable devices combine functionality and style, appealing to those people who are interested in health and new gadgets. As technology advances, wearable devices will surely play an even greater role in our daily lives.

1.	According to the article, what can wearable devices enable us to do?	
	Γ	26
	① Create apps to help us in our daily lives	•
	② Check our health and our online correspondence	
	3 Collect data to give to our fitness coaches or doctors	
	④ Get to sleep more easily	
2	What is NOT mentioned in the outists shout fitness treations 2	27
2.	What is NOT mentioned in the article about fitness trackers?	21
	① They can measure the wearer's heart rate.	
	2) They can count how many steps the wearer has taken.	
	③ They can advise the wearer when to take medicine.	
	4 They can check how well the wearer sleeps.	
3.	What difference between smartwatches and fitness trackers is mention	ned ?
	① Smartwatches are often more expensive.	
	② Fitness trackers can only be purchased after checking with your do	octor.
	③ Smartwatches have similar functionality to smartphones.	
	4 Fitness trackers are easier to wear.	
4.	What advice does the article give about purchasing a smartwatch?	
		29
	① If you have a fitness tracker, you don't need a smartwatch.	
	② If you are happy with your smartphone, you don't have to smartwatch.	buy a
	(3) You should only buy a smartwatch if you do not do any exercise.	0 M ***
	4) You should only buy a smartwatch if you are interested in improving	ig your
	lifestyle.	

5. What is said about the future of wearable devices?

30

- ① They will become even more expensive than now.
- ② They will stop being as popular as they are now.
- 3 They will probably become a little heavier than now.
- 4 They will become more widely used than now.

▼ 次の英文を読んで、設問に答えなさい。また、記述式問題(B) については、 記述式解答用紙に答えを記入しなさい。

Do you have recurring dreams? 31 So if you do get them, you're far from alone. The article says that recurring dreams "reflect unresolved conflicts" in a person's life and that they are most frequent during times of stress or hardship. Unfortunately, that also means that these dreams are usually related to negative situations. Possibly because of my work in the newspaper industry, my recurring dreams always relate to being unprepared or missing an important deadline.

Even though it's been 12 long years since I graduated from university, every month or two I have a vivid dream that I'm back in school. In the dream, it's always near the end of the semester, just as I'm about to take the final exam. I realize I haven't (32) <u>handed in</u> any of the required assignments or even attended any classes. Needless to say, the final exam never goes well.

When my dream starts, it is an hour before *The Japan Times* print deadline but the entire paper is still blank. For some reason, most of my colleagues are on vacation or off sick, so the responsibility rests with me and one or two co-workers.

Faced with all that pressure, I must work quickly. But nothing goes right. The software we use constantly crashes and when it does work, I can't seem to remember how to use it. 34

I always figured that others might have recurring dreams, but I assumed that their dreams would be very different from my own. After all, why would someone living in a different country and with very different life experiences from my own have the same kinds of dreams? But actually, many people's recurring dreams have the same themes and scenarios. My dream about being unprepared for an exam is actually one of the most common ones. Other popular examples include dreams that relate to a specific fear or embarrassment, such as a situation where you find yourself naked in a public place. Some

people frequently dream that they've lost all their teeth.

35 For example, a recurring dream where you're being chased may have been useful for our ancient ancestors if it allowed them to "practice" avoiding danger.

As for my dream about not being ready for school or work, maybe that's just my brain's way of reminding me to always be prepared for any exam or deadline that comes my way.

- 1. 空所 31 , 33 , 34 , 35 に入る最も適当なものを ① ~④ からそれぞれ一つずつ選び, 解答欄にマークしなさい。 31 , 33 , 34 , 35
 - ① The *ScienceAlert* article says that this shared experience with dreams may be a result of evolution.
 - ② Another regular dream I have feels more familiar to my current situation.
 - ③ In the end, it becomes clear that there won't be a newspaper the next morning and I wake up in a panic.
 - 4 According to an article by website *ScienceAlert*, nearly two-thirds of the population has recurring dreams.
- 2. 下線部 (32) の意味に最も近いものを①~④から一つ選びなさい。 32
 - ① accepted ② submitted ③ introduced ④ imagined
- - According to an article by website *ScienceAlert*, recurring dreams often happen when people are worried about something.

- According to the author, people's recurring dreams have little in common.
- One of the author's frequently recurring dreams is about losing all his teeth.

記述式問題 (B)

recurring dreams が筆者にとってどのように役立っているかについて、本文の内容 に即して日本語 50 字以内で記入しなさい。

(問題終わり)